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Term 2 

2023-2024 Work Hard   -   Be Kind 

Thank you to our children, families and local 
community for your support throughout the term.  We 
hope that you enjoy reading our Term 2 Newsletter to 
find out more about what we have been up to this 
term and celebrate the progress and achievements 
that our children have made.   

On behalf of all the staff and councillors at King’s Oak, 
we hope that you have a safe and peaceful holiday 
with your respective families and we are looking 
forward to welcoming your child back into school for 
Term 3 on Wednesday 3 January 2024. 

 
 

Hospitality and Catering at KOA 

This term in KS3 Health our Year 7 Classes have 
enjoyed making Fruit Salad and Pizza Toast as well as 
developing numerous key knife skills using a carrot. 

Year 8 have been 
making 
bolognaise and 
sausage rolls and 
Year 9 have been 
making Creamy 
Garlic Gnocchi. All 
classes have been 
focusing on 
developing their 
basic cooking 
skills which can be used for life.  

Our KS4 Hospitality and Catering group have continued 

to prepare for important submissions in the new year. 

Completing coursework and practicing key cooking 

skills in the kitchen. This term they have made Bagels, 

Apple Turnovers, Pizza amongst other things. They 

finished the term in festive spirit making Mince Pies.  

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder that the last day of Term 2 is Friday 15 December. Term 3 starts on Wednesday 3 January 2024. 



Careers at KOA 

In November we welcomed visitors from Dell 

Technology into our school to run ‘The big idea 

project’. 70 of our Year 7 and 8 students took part in a 

workshop where they worked in teams to design a 

product that would solve a 

problem that is currently 

facing us. Example products 

were a heated coat for the 

homeless and a robot that 

collected and recycled 

rubbish. The students 

demonstrated excellent 

problem-solving skills and I 

was amazed by the many 

creative ideas that they 

came up.  

The final part of 

the session 

involved a 

presentation to 

their peers. All 

students took 

part and 

showed great 

confidence and 

enthusiasm 

when 

presenting their 

product to the 

year group. I 

was incredibly 

proud of the 

students that 

took part and 

hopefully this event has inspired some future 

engineers.  

 

 

 

On  13 December, our 

Year 9 students were 

treated to an 

interactive 

presentation by GE 

Aerospace. The 

company was founded 

in 1889 by Thomas 

Edison and is a world 

leader in engineering 

for the aerospace 

industry, among 

others! The team had 

lots of interesting 

information to share with our students about what it's 

like to have a career in the industry - hopefully inspiring 

the next generation of Engineers! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



STEAM Club at KOA 

(Science, Technology, Engineering, Art 
and Maths) 

Here are some photos of the atomic structure 

Christmas ornaments we’ve made in STEAM club with 

Year 7 and 8 students. 

 

 

Art club at KOA 

 

Art club has been working on festive themed crafts and 
displays.   
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Gardening Group at KOA 



Sports at KOA 

Netball 

Over the last term we have had all our Netball teams 
playing in the round robin tournaments against other 
local schools in our area. The girls have played games 
against SBL, Downend, Hanham Woods Academy, John 
Cabot and Mangotsfield.  
 
All our teams have put in fantastic team performances 
in their tournaments and played in good spirits. Well 
done!  

 

 

U13 ESFA Girls National Small Schools Cup 

On the 9 November, our U13 girls’ football team 
played in the ESFA 
National Small 
Schools Cup 
against Millfield 
Preparatory 
School.  
The girls showed a 
solid performance 
battling through 
wind, rain, hail 
and a very boggy 
and muddy grass 
pitch.  
With goals from 

Tilly, Libby, Kady and a debut goal from Kaitlyn; the 
girls stormed through with a 9-0 win.  
The U13 team rank in the top 16 out of 127 schools in 
the national cup! 
 

 

 

U15 ESFA Girls National Small Schools Cup 

On 30 November, our U15s girls football team played in 
the ESFA National Small Schools Cup against The 
Maynard School who travelled from Exeter. It was a 
bitterly cold afternoon, and the girls demonstrated 
resilience and perseverance to win 7-2, after the score 
being tied at half time. The U15 team now rank in the top 
16, out of 116 schools in the national cup!  
 

Road To Wembley Utilita Cup 

Another fantastic day of football for the U13 Girls at the 
Utilita Cup hosted by Bristol Rovers FC. Both the Oaks 
and the Acorns topped their groups to secure places in 
the quarter finals.  
 
The Acorns put in a great display, narrowly missing out on 
a place in the semi-finals with a 1-0 loss to a very strong 
Yate Academy team, who went on to make it through to 
the finals.  
 
The Oaks managed to secure their place in the semi-
finals with a 5-0 win over the Yate B Academy team. The 
semi-finals saw the Oaks meet Redland Green, with a 3-0 
win progressing them to the final. A well contested final 
against Yate Academy finished 0-0, and therefore went to 
penalties! The girls held their composure and won the 
final in 3 penalties! The girls did an incredible job to 
retain the title, scoring over 34 goals and conceding 1!  
 
The Oaks will now represent Bristol Rovers FC in the 
regional finals!  

Year 8 Team 

Year 9 Team 

Year 7 Team 

Year 10 Team 



Year 8 Benchball/Dodgeball at Bristol Met 

We took a mixed Year 8 team to Bristol Met to partake 
in the CLF dodgeball tournament. The Kings Oak team 
performed exceptionally well finishing the tournament 
top of the standings unbeaten. All of our students 
performed exceptionally well and were a credit to the 
academy. 

ESFA National Cup Year 8  

Throughout Term 2 our Year 8 Boys Football Team 
competed in two fixtures in the Small Schools National 
Cup. In the opening round they competed against 
Thomas Keble School away from home, which was a 
long journey through the narrow lanes to Nailsworth. 
The lads worked immensely hard, showed great grit 
and determination to come away with a 7-3 win. In the 
following round the Year 8s were up against Selwood. 
Despite the scores being all square at half time, 
Selwood ran out 4-1 winners. The lads can hold their 
heads up high, having conducted themselves superbly 
in both fixtures. They now look forward to the local 
competitions after Christmas  

 

Art at KOA 

Year 5 Art 

Year 5 Art have been having fun researching the print 
artist Gill Thompson. 

Year 7 Art 

Year 7 have been learning about how to produce an 
artist research page, an interesting background inspired 
by the artist's work. We have also spent time working on 
literacy and annotation. At the start of this term, 
students also completed their first art assessment .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 8 Art 

Year 8 students had fun creating their creatures and 
characters through a range of activities, including the 
ones we are showing below:  fold surprise. 

Year 9 Art 

Year 9 are 
continuing 
with still life 
drawings, 
trying out a 
range of 
different 
media and 
composition.  

Students also put together an 
artist page study of Paul 
Cezanne, learning about 
layout, reproducing artist 
work, an interesting 
background and how to 
annotate.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 10 Art 

Year 10 art students have been continuously looking at 
a range of different artists that's linked to our project 
"Blue Planet", trying out different techniques using 
different media. Those include but not limited to: lino 
print making, acrylic, watercolour, graphite sticks, ink, 
fine liner and most recently students started working 
with mix media to create an interesting collage for the 
latest artist we studied – Yellena James. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 11 Art 

Year 11 GCSE Art – This term students have been 
looking at more artist studies, developing their final 
ideas and trying out a range of different media in their 
sketchbooks. Students have also taken their own 
photos (primary sources – very important) to support 
their final piece ideas. Towards the end of November, 
Year 11 art students had their 5-hour mock exam, 
where students have been working on their final 
piece.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DRAMA AT KOA 

Drama in Term 2 has been fantastic! Students in Year 7 
have completed their first formal peer performance 
and been exploring their basic drama skills. The final 
performance was a wonderful blend of humour and 
skill shown by many as they start to learn how to apply 
the "toolkit" of techniques.  

The wonderful Year 8s have been exploring vocal 
identity through accents and a final performance of an 
accent of their choice. It was sheer joy to see so many 
students doing iconic scenes with understanding of 
vocality.  

Year 9s have been continuing exploration of 
practitioners with a climax of stage combat practice. 
Volunteering students were given the opportunity to 
engage in single sword combat against me (Mrs Free) 
which fortunately they never won!   

KS4 continues to be an incredible year group with 
completion of Component 2 with incredible mature 
and professional abilities demonstrated. The final 
exam was performed to 25 Year 9 students who were 
in awe of the level of performance and commitment of 
our amazing Year 11s.    

Looking into an exciting 2024 there is our new Mid-
somerset project for students wishing to take part in 
the competition. Students in Years 7 and 8 are invited 
to participate in the competition which involves 
reading aloud a selection from a book in front of a 
judge. This is an exciting new project which we hope 
will prove popular and show off our amazing readers! 
Please email Mrs Free for more information—
vickie.free@clf.uk 

 

MUSIC AT KOA 

This term Year 7 students have been studying 
CARNIVAL and working towards performing Samba 
rhythms on real Samba instruments. Everybody has 
enjoyed reading music notation and performing 
accurately at a regular tempo. Key words such as 
PULSE, TEMPO and RHYTHM have been learnt, 
practised and understood through performance. 

 

This term Year 8 students have been looking about 
how music has been used as a tool to address 
inequality, through the study of The Blues.  

Key terms such as The 12 bar blues, walking bass, 
melody and improvisation have been learnt through 
performance and all students should be able to 
perform these fluently and accurately. 

It would be good to receive any feedback from 
parents/carers if your child has been playing any of 
these at home to improve their skills  

 

Year 9s have been developing their song writing 
skills, working in groups to put vocal melodies or 
raps over drum beats and basslines. For 
those thinking about BTEC Music next year, a Music 
Tech Club is starting on Thursdays after school 
where students can explore creating and recording 
music using music specialist software. 

 Students in Year 10  have been working hard to 
develop their music theory knowledge and an in-
depth understanding of different musical styles 
including Blues, Rock n Roll and Hip Hop. They have 
been learning how to write drum beats, bass lines 
and chord progressions in various genres, and most 
recently recorded vocal raps about teenage life. A 
notable contribution to the Christmas concert came 
from this class in the form of a Rick Astley classic 
from our Year 10 class band. 

Year 11s have been working hard on their 
Component 2 which focuses on setting and 
monitoring targets towards improvement in both 
performance and composition. Some fantastic final 
outcomes have been presented in an array of 
different styles from Rap, to Blues, Bedroom Rock, 
RnB, Military drumming and much more. Very well 
done to them. 

Christmas Concert 

The Christmas concert on 12 December was a huge 
success with over 60 student performers from Years 
5-11 across our Middle and Upper School. There was 
a wide range of repertoire presented including 
Samba drumming, solos, comedy Christmas 
sketches and staff-student collaborations.  

Judging by the loud applause and ‘singing along’ the 
audience really enjoyed themselves just as much as 
the performers and staff involved. WELL DONE to all  
involved and a 
special word 
of thanks to 
the Friends of 
KOA/PTA for 
providing the 
refreshments 
throughout 
the night.  
Thank you to 
all who 
attended for 
your ongoing 
support.  



NEWS FROM LOWER SCHOOL 
 

Festive celebrations at the Lower School 

We’ve had a spectacular festive time this year at the 

Lower School. Our Year 3 and Year 4 singers took the 

stage to amaze us all with their cheerful performance.  

Festive Lunches 

We had a marvellous time during our festive lunch at 

the Lower School. We made our very own festive hats, 

spent time with our teachers and friends and enjoyed 

the holiday atmosphere. We’d like to thank our 

dedicated kitchen and hall staff teams for decorating 

the hall in time for our celebrations and making it such 

a special occasion. 

 

Year 1 and Year 2 Nativity 

We are very proud of our Year 1 and Year 2 actors and 

singers for rehearsing so diligently and showing their 

values of work hard and be kind throughout the term to 

treat us all to such a thrilling performance.  



Reading at Home 

We want to express our gratitude for your dedication 
and commitment to reading with your children at 
home. Your involvement in their journey is invaluable, 
and we want to commend your efforts. By sharing the 
joy of reading with your children, you are not only 
enhancing their language skills but also fostering a love 
for learning that will benefit them throughout their 
lives. Your support is a crucial building block in their 
educational foundation. Thank you for being such 
wonderful partners in your children's education. We 
encourage you to continue this meaningful practice, 
and we look forward to witnessing the continued 
growth and love for reading in your children. Here are 
just a couple of our recent Reading Raffle proud 
winners from Term 2: 

 

Progressive Sports Enrichment 

 



Lower school children have 
had a wonderful time in 
their Progressive Sport 
enrichment sessions this 
term. They have been able 
to demonstrate heaps of 
emerald and sapphire 
power in box fit sessions 
while learning new skills.  
 

Next term, we will be 
introducing children to 
Curling! 

Lower School Student Council and Parliament 
Week 

This term, King's Oak Lower School pupils engaged in 

this year's Parliament Week by learning about our 

Parliament and the Modern British Value of 

democracy. They completed KOA Student Council 

application forms, presented their cases and engaged 

in a democratic vote for their class Student Council 

candidates across the school. It has been wonderful to 

see all Student Council candidates so enthusiastic and 

committed to the process along with all the Lower 

School children who carefully considered their votes. 

We’d like to thank Miss Palmer-Turk, who not only 

leads our Lower School Student Council, but also 

organised the application and voting process, recorded 

a special instructional video, lead an informative 

assembly about democracy and counted the votes.  

 

Congratulations to all of our new student council 
members and deputies who have now been 
announced in assembly! 

 

SEND Family Support Sessions 

We are very pleased to confirm that from Wednesday 29 

November Miss Roscoe the Head of Inclusion and Lead 

SENDCo, will be holding SEND Family Support Sessions 

for the families of King's Oak Academy from 5-6pm, in 

the LRC (Middle School site).  



These dates are: 
• 29 November 2023 – Neurodiversity – already 
commenced 
• 13 December 2023 - Social, Emotional and Mental 
Health 
• 31 January 2024 - Speech and Language 
• 28 February 2024 - Sensory Needs 
• 27 March 2024 - Transition from Year 11 To Post 16 
• 01 May 2024 - Transition for Year 6 To Year 7 
• 29 May 2024 - Accessing Literacy & Numeracy- 
(Including Dyslexia and Dyscalculia) 
• 26 June 2024 - Social Communication and Interaction 
• 17 July 2024 - Summer SEN Offers and Summer 
Support in The Local Area.  
 
In these sessions parents and carers of SEN students 
can meet to discuss a range of SEN strategies, develop 
a supportive network, and learn about SEN resources 
within the local area. 
 
Spaces for these sessions are limited to 25 people and 
can be booked via Eventbrite (a link for this has been 
sent home to families, if you have not received a link 
please drop us a message).  
 
Please note that each session will need to be booked 
separately. 
 

Explorer Dome Sessions 
 

Our children in Years 3, 4 and 1 had an absolutely 
magical and awe-inspiring time during their onsite visit 
from the Explorer Dome this term. It was a fully 
interactive, immersive, and hands-on experience for all 
our learners. Year 3 and 4 scientists completed an 
investigation into light and colour, explored what light 
is, where it comes from and how it travels. They were 
able to use mirrors and prisms to explore reflection 
and refraction and get hands on with light inside the 
darkened Dome. Our Year 1 scientists enjoyed the 
‘Winter Show’ and had an opportunity to explore the 
science behind the seasons and discover more about 
mid-winter festivals from around the world. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Lower School Kitchen 

Our lower school kitchen has 
just been re-awarded a 5* 
rating! Congratulations to the 
team!  

We are Recruiting! 

We are looking for a passionate Lunchbreak 
Supervisor to join our supportive and talented team at 
King’s Oak Academy. We are a growing organisation, 
looking for professional and ambitious people, with a 
passion for transforming our students’ learning. 
 
6.25 hours per week (1.15 hour per day) 
 
What we are looking for: 
 
The Lunchbreak Supervisor will work as part of a team 
to supervise and support students during the 
lunchtime break, ensure the safety, general welfare 
and proper conduct of students during this period and 
be responsible for making the lunchtime period a 
positive experience for all. 
 
Please follow the link below for a full job advert and 
application form: 
https://accesspeople.accessacloud.com/
CabotLearningRecruitment/Home/Vacancy?
id=1152&returnurl=/CabotLearningRecruitment/ 
 

Transfer to Primary School in September 2024 

The closing date for applications to transfer to primary 
school in September 2024 is 15 January 2024.  
Submitting applications after the deadline (late) greatly 
reduces the chances of being offered a place at the 
preferred school(s) therefore this is a reminder to all 
parents that they must submit an application before 
midnight on 15 January 2024.  Attendance at an 
adjoining pre-school or having a sibling in attendance 
does not guarantee an offer. 

Applications can be submitted online via the Citizen 
Portal or by completing the attached form which can 
be returned to this email address before the 
deadline.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music in the Lower School 

Reception class has been working very hard since 30 
October practising their Christmas songs! We loved 
singing 'When Santa Got Stuck Up The Chimney'. Our 
best song was 'Stable under the Star’ which sounded 
beautiful when we sang it to our families. 
 
Coming to the West End soon... Years 1 and 2. We have 
been practising our Nativity 'The Angel Who Nearly 
Missed It All'  

 

"There have been HOURS 
of rehearsals and much 
preparation for the 
incredibly important 
role that the Angel 
Chorus will need to 
play to spread the 
news of the birth of a 
very special baby. 
But, are they ready? 
Well, one angel most 
certainly isn’t…" 

All of the children worked so hard to put on an amazing 
show containing seven songs and lots of lines! Well done 
Years 1 and 2, you did an amazing job and made us all 
very proud! 

Years 3 and 4 have spent Term 2 rehearsing their festive 
songs which they then performed to their families and 
friends on Thursday 7 December. It was a very 
professional looking and well put together performance. 
We were particularly proud of how much time they spent 
perfecting their songs so that they were just right, 
instead of just leaving it at good! Well done Years 3 and 
4. 

https://accesspeople.accessacloud.com/CabotLearningRecruitment/Home/Vacancy?id=1152&returnurl=/CabotLearningRecruitment/
https://accesspeople.accessacloud.com/CabotLearningRecruitment/Home/Vacancy?id=1152&returnurl=/CabotLearningRecruitment/
https://accesspeople.accessacloud.com/CabotLearningRecruitment/Home/Vacancy?id=1152&returnurl=/CabotLearningRecruitment/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/BgrxCGwAPSlpY4HKNCmv?domain=find-information-for-adults-children-families.southglos.gov.uk
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/BgrxCGwAPSlpY4HKNCmv?domain=find-information-for-adults-children-families.southglos.gov.uk


News from Reception 

The reception classes have had another wonderful 
term from coming to school in our pyjamas for a 
special introduction to our class story, weekly forest 
school sessions, Children in Need and learning about 
Diwali.  

We have all made such amazing progress in our 
phonics having moved onto phase 3 sounds already! 
Bedtime Bear has been making the rounds, visiting 
children's houses over the weekends for a cosy story 
and hot chocolate.  

We also started our fortnightly welly walks - donning 
out all weather gear to walk around out local area. 
Thank you to all the parents who have supported us on 
these walk.  

We wish you a Merry Christmas and see you in the 
New Year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



News from Year 1 

What an exciting Term 2 for Year 1! As citizens we voted 
in our student council and made beautiful 
environmentally-friendly Christmas decorations to 
donate to a local church.  

As authors we have produced some exciting innovated 
stories using exciting adjectives, showcased in a new 
display.  

As scientists we have learned about the seasons with 
some hands-on experiments to demonstrate rain (in a 
jar) and feel wind with a wind sock. We also enjoyed an 
interactive visit from the Explorer Dome, teaching us all 
about winter.  

All this amazing learning on top of beautiful 
performances in the KS1 nativity! 

 

 

News from Year 2 

Year 2 have been working really hard being designers to 
create these amazing tie dye t-shirts! We definitely have 
some future fashion designers on our hands! 

We all had a great time at the festive lunch last week! 
Thanks to the kitchen team for working so hard! 
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News from Year 3 

We are very proud of the 
learners in Year 3 who 
have been working so 
hard this term and using 
their Emerald power 
consistently.  

We have enjoyed building 
sculptures, a visit from 
the Explorer Dome, 
BoxFit sessions and 
Children in Need day. 

 



News from Year 4 
In science this term, Year 4 have been exploring light and 

shadows. In class, we investigated how light travels, how 

light reflects off of shiny surfaces, transparent, 

translucent and opaque objects as well as how shadows 

are formed.  

To support our learning, we had a visit from the explorer 

dome. Their experience in the dome developed their 

knowledge further.  

 

 

As Artists, we have explored 3D sculptures. We have 

planned and made coil pots and Christmas sculptures. 

The children really enjoyed adding colour to their clay 

models.  

As part of our PE enrichment, we participated in boxfit. 

The children learnt skills such as dodging and worked on 

their fitness levels . 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



As Historians Year 4 researched the events leading up 
to Battle of Hastings and the end of the Anglo-Saxon/
Viking era.  We then created our own Bayeux Tapestry 
to show the events up to the Norman conquest. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To celebrate the end of 

term and Christmas, the 

children had a festive 

lunch after a fantastic 

performance of 

Christmas songs to their 

families.  

 

NEWS FROM MIDDLE SCHOOL 
 

News from Year 5 

Science in Year 5 - students have had lots of fun carrying 
out various experiments this term! From testing air 
resistance by making parachutes to measuring the force 
of friction using newton meters!  

Progressive Sports enrichment - Year 5 had a great time 
with Miss Hunt this term taking part in the Boxfit 
enrichment session! They enjoyed showing their fitness 
boxing skills and competing against each other to earn 
the most points in several boxing exercises. 



School of Rock - It was a fantastic morning taking our 
Year 5 students to Bristol Met Academy to see their 
production of the School of Rock! The show was 
exceptionally well produced and students really 
enjoyed watching a great performance! 

Forest School - This term we've really enjoyed taking 
part in Forest School sessions each week this term. The 
students absolutely love being outdoors and making 
our forest school are a fun place to be! 

 

Year 5 Gymnastics Star! 

Shaya has been in the 
Majestic Gymnastics 
Club from the age of 4! 
She has worked her way 
up through the 
development classes and 
now is in primary 4. 
Shaya does 10 hours a 
week training for 
gymnastics. She won her 
last medal with her team 
at K2 Crawley Sports Centre with the team placing 1st 
and winning Gold! They performed a beautiful floor 
routine and completed trampet, tumble and vault 
skills! We’re all very impressed with Shaya’s dedication 
to her sport! 

 

News from Year 6 

Year 6 have been working hard this term across the 
curriculum. We've had some fun lessons as Historians, 
including a WOW day with an Ancient Egyptian 
specialist. The children learned about hieroglyphics 
and how code crackers were able to decipher them; 
they also explored real artefacts and made their own 
scarab beetle: an important symbol in Ancient Egypt.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As scientists this term, we've been learning about light 
and prisms and even had a chance to investigate what 
makes a rainbow in a science lab in the Upper School!  

As Authors, we've been exploring the idea of living 
forever and the children have written their own prequel 
story, linked to our class text, as well as a discussion 
around whether people should be allowed to live forever 
or not.  

Finally, the 
children loved 
their trip to the 
School of Rock 
musical and left 
feeling inspired 
for their very 
own Year 6 
Production, 
which will 
happen at the 
end of the 
school year! 



In DT Year 6 have been exploring mechanisms and how 
different gears work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Year 7 

As we approach the end of what has been a truly 
fantastic term, we wanted to take a moment to reflect 
on the incredible achievements and experiences that 
have made this year in Year 7 truly special. The 
enthusiasm, dedication, and camaraderie displayed by 
our students have been fantastic to see. 

STEM Days with Airbus and Dell: 

One of the highlights of this term was our engaging 
STEM Days, where students had the incredible 
opportunity to interact with professionals from Airbus 
and Dell. These industry giants brought real-world 
insights into the fields of science, technology, 
engineering, and mathematics, inspiring our students to 
dream big and aim high. The excitement and curiosity 
sparked during these events will undoubtedly leave a 
lasting impact on their educational journey. 

Triumphs on the Football Field: 

Our female football team has been on fire this term, 
achieving outstanding results on the field. Their hard 
work, teamwork, and sportsmanship have not only 
brought victories but have also become a source of 
pride for our entire school community. Congratulations 
to our talented athletes for their dedication and 
success! 

Growing a Culture of Caring and Succeeding: 

Beyond academic and athletic accomplishments, we are 
delighted to see the emergence of a culture where 
kindness, empathy, and success go hand in hand. Our 
students have demonstrated a genuine care for one 
another, creating a positive and supportive 
environment that fosters both personal and academic 
growth. We believe that this culture of caring and 
succeeding will continue to flourish in the years to 
come. 

As we approach the festive season, we want to take this 
opportunity to wish each and every one of you a Merry 
Christmas and a joyous holiday season.  

We look forward to the continued growth, learning, 
and achievements that the future holds for our Year 7 
students. 

Wishing you all a restful and joyful holiday season! 

Mr C Nathan, Head of Year 7 

 

 

 

 

 



News from Year 8 

It has been another busy term for Year 8: 

• Our Girls' Football team have smashed it! 

• Amazing culinary delights from Health and 
Wellbeing with bolognese. 

• 70 of our students took part in a Dell STEM 
workshop, well done to all who took part and also the 
winners! 

• 30 of our students took part in an Airbus STEM 
workshop in collaboration with Year 7.  Well done to 
the two Year 8 teams who came first and second, and 
all of the Year 8s for showing excellent behaviour 
throughout.  

• We have another STEM opportunity coming up 
next year, so nobody will miss out.  

• Year 8 participated fantastically in our Anti-
Bullying pop-up morning. 

• We raised money for Children In Need and Save 
the Children this term.  

• There's been great Blues music and improvisation 
in Music lessons. 

• The Scrappy Monsters in DT were finished off with 
lots of effort on needlework.  

• In French we have been describing where we live, 
looking at migration in History and researching Africa 
in Geography. 

• We had our English, Maths and Science Parents' 
Evening, and we look forward to our All-Subject 
Parents' Evening next year! 

• We have all been working really hard on our 
homework this term with our new-look booklets too, 
and it has been great to see students seeking support 
in Homework Club and extra Maths help.  

• Lots of students have won awards this term for 
Working Hard and Being Kind, across all of their 
subjects. 

And last but not least, our Tutor Password Challenge 
results (it is getting closer every week, and the bottom 
half are getting stronger!): 

8.3 35 
8.5 31 
8.4 30 
8.1 20 

8.2 18 
Well done everyone - I hope you have a safe, 
relaxing and enjoyable break, ready to tackle what 
2024 brings for us! 

Miss H Pearch, Head of Year 8 

 

NEWS FROM UPPER SCHOOL 
 

News from Year 9 

As we head into the Christmas break, it has been a busy 

and successful term for many of our Year 9 students. At 

this point, the summer feels a long way away. The next 

term is a short term and a chance for our students to 

come back refreshed and potentially with a few new year 

resolutions. 

In the last week of term we had a visit from GE 

Aerospace as part of a STEM project organised by  

Mrs Larkin. Students were able to find out information 

from designers, engineers and buyers regarding their 

roles, how to get into such careers and the highlights of 

their jobs. The students were engaged throughout the 

talk and were able to ask some interesting questions at 

the end. Thank you to GE Aerospace for giving our 

students this opportunity and hopefully being able to link 

up again in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A number of our Year 9 students performed in the 

Christmas concert. Even at the end of a long term, the 

effort, enthusiasm and quality of performance shone 

through and their performances to a packed audience 

made for a great evening. I hope that we can see more 

students involved in future productions/concerts. 

Next term is important as we start to think about our 

option choices for Years 10 and 11. It is important for all 

students to fully consider the options that are available 

to them and use this to make sure that they make the 

best decision for them. Further information will follow. It 

is likely that there will be a number of assemblies and 

presentations for students and also a parents 

information night. 

I hope that you have a relaxing break and I look forward 

to welcoming our students back ready to continue to 

work hard and be kind in 2024. 

Mr A Heath, Head of Year 9 

 



News from Year 10 

As we approach the end of term and the festive 
season, we would like to take a moment to reflect on 
the incredible achievements of our Year 10 students. 
This term has been filled with hard work, dedication, 
and a true sense of community spirit. 

First and foremost, we would like to commend our 
Year 10 students for their outstanding progress in their 
GCSE studies. Their commitment to their education 
has been truly inspiring, and we have witnessed 
remarkable growth in their knowledge and skills across 
all subjects. From English to Mathematics, Science to 
History, their determination to excel has been evident 
in their consistent thirst for knowledge. 

Furthermore, we would like to express our gratitude to 
the students who participated in our annual Christmas 
concert. Their talent, enthusiasm, and dedication to 
the arts were truly remarkable. From the beautiful 
melodies of the choir to the captivating performances 
of our drama students, the concert was a resounding 
success. We are incredibly proud of their hard work 
and the joy they brought to our school community. 

In addition to their academic and artistic 
achievements, we would like to acknowledge the 
contributions of our Year 10 students to the school 
council. Their active involvement in shaping the 
school's policies and initiatives has been invaluable. 
They have shown great leadership skills, a strong sense 
of responsibility, and a genuine desire to make a 
positive difference within our school community. Their 
dedication to improving the school environment and 
representing the student body is truly commendable 

As we celebrate the festive season, let us not forget 
the incredible achievements of our Year 10 students. 
Their hard work, determination, and commitment to 
excellence have set a shining example for all. We are 
confident that they will continue to thrive and achieve 
great things in the future. 

We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to all our 
parents and carers for their unwavering support 
throughout this term. Your encouragement and 
involvement have played a significant role in the 
success of our Year 10 students. We look forward to 
continuing this journey together in the upcoming year. 

Wishing you all a joyful and peaceful holiday season 

Mr S Mannin, Head of Year 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Year 11 

Year 11 students have continued to work hard in Term 2 
and have settled back into their learning after the mock 
exam period.  

We had a very successful Year 11 Parents’ Evening this 
term.  This was a fantastic opportunity for parents/carers 
to discuss the progress that had been made since the last 
set of mock exams at the end of Year 10.  Students are 
really engaging with their learning and taking ownership 
of it.  A reflection of this is Year 11 Maths Club has been 
full for these sessions since parents’ evening. 

We have also had a variety of colleges and Post 16 
providers into assemblies to show the courses that are 
available for our Year 11 students next year.  Mrs Lakin 
also organised a drop-in session for all Year 11s to 
discuss courses and opportunities further.  Providers 
such as SGS, Boomsatsuma, Bath College, St Brendon’s, 
City of Bristol College, Robins Foundation, Access 
Creative College, Bristol School of Acting and Digitech  
attended and answered students' questions, giving them 
further advice on options and courses to study next year. 
This was a really positive and well attended event. 

 

 

 



Follow KOA on Social Media 

 

 

Twitter:  

@kingsoakacademy 

Facebook:                  

https://w.facebook.com/

kingsoakacademy/ 

Instagram: 

@kingsoakacademy 

The Year 11 ambassadors and prefects have become 
involved in the School Council this term and they have 
led meetings with students across all three schools.  
This has allowed them to develop their leadership 
skills and gives students the opportunity to have their 
opinions listened to.  Thank you to all of those 
students who have given up their time to make this 
happen. 

Next term I am looking to set up a Prom and Leavers’ 
Committee with Year 11 students, to discuss options 
for the prom, leavers’ hoodies and year books.  Please 
have a think about what you would like, and we can 
discuss this next term. 

Well done for your concentration, hard work and 

commitment to learning this term.  I hope you all have 

a lovely Christmas and a very happy new year.  I shall 

look forward to welcoming you all back in the new 

year. 

Mrs Holtby, Head of Year 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lifeskills at KOA 
 

Lifeskills have created a fantastic realistic village which 
enabled King’s Oak Academy students to learn how to 
deal with difficult and potentially dangerous situations, in 
a safe and supportive environment.  The students in Year 
6 learnt about road and railway safety, how to deal with 
hazardous scenes set up in kitchens, living rooms and at 
a substation.  They learnt some basic first aid and 
practised making emergency phone calls. 
   
Each year Lifeskills welcome over 10,000 children to the 
centre which is based in South Bristol, in the Create 
Centre and they are currently looking for volunteers to 
help take children on tours.  Volunteering at Lifeskills is 
really flexible, fun and a great way to learn new skills.  If 
you’d like to visit the centre and learn more about 
volunteering, call; 01179 224511 or email; 
volunteer@lifeskills-bristol.org.uk.  

 

 

 

mailto:volunteer@lifeskills-bristol.org.uk
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Parent Voice Summary at KOA 

 
Thank you to the 87 families who responded to our Term 2 Parent Voice Survey.  We really appreciated your feed-
back about what we are doing well and how we can continue to improve in 2023-24.  The infographics give a sum-
mary of your feedback and a comparison to our Term 5 2022-23 Parent Voice results. 



 



 

 
If you have an enquiring and challenging mind, put it to 
use and help shape the educational direction of the 
academy. 
  
As a Councillor, I have had the opportunity to 
undertake professional roles outside of my own 
everyday remit and develop a diverse range of skills 
that are transferable to other areas of my professional 
life. I would highly recommend a role as an Academy 
Councillor within the Cabot Learning Federation; the 
training and opportunities are invaluable, joining really 
can make a difference. 
  
Why wouldn’t you want to? 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from the CLF Governance 
Team 

If you have ever considered volunteering within 
your community, working with and contributing to 
one of our CLF Academies could be one of the most 
rewarding things you ever do. If you have the desire 
to improve children’s lives and outcomes, are 
passionate about the importance of education to 
change lives for the better then this could be the 
role for you. 
  
I cherish the role I play in children’s education; I live 
and work within my local community and feel 
everyone’s contributions, no matter how small, can 
make a real difference to a child’s life. As a 
Councillor I have the opportunity to shape the lives 
of children and therefore shape the community and 
society I live within. It is a really rewarding role. 
  
Education is not just about the academic work that 
children undertake; it is a time when children 
develop their life skills creating the young adults 
that join our society; as Councillors we have a 
chance to help shape their lives and give them 
opportunities they may otherwise never have. 
  
  



Sports Clubs for Primary  
(Reception —Year 8) 

 

We have both Sporting Chance and Progressive Sports 
running clubs.  

Sporting Chance - https://www.sportingchance-
csp.co.uk/events/2024/01/03/kings-oak-academy-
clubs-terms-3-and-4  Follow this link for information 
about costs and payments. 

 

Mondays 3-4pm - Reception - Y2: Create & Explore 
Club  

Tuesdays 3:10-4:10pm - Y2 - Y6: Gymnastics  

Wednesdays 3:10-4:10pm - Y1 - Y3: Multi-Sports Club 

Thursdays 3:10-4:10pm - Y2 - 4: Football Club 

 

Create & Explore Club 

 

Create & Explore sessions include activities such as; 
outdoor arts and crafts, den building, scavenger hunts, 
orienteering, nature trails, and junk modelling. A 
fantastic opportunity to use your imagination and 
creativity to engage in a range of challenges each 
session. 
 
Gymnastics 
 
An entry level gymnastics club that will focus on 
developing a range of balance, floor shapes, travelling, 
and generally aim to engage all abilities to try 
gymnastics and enjoy the challenges set.  
 
Multi-Sports Club 
 

A variety of sports and activities throughout the term - 
including a range of mini tennis, cricket, team building 
games, rounders, athletics, football, tag rugby, 
basketball, dodgeball, and netball. 
 
Football Club 
 

Football Club will develop key skills such as passing, 
dribbling, shooting. We play small-sided games to 
promote teamwork and ensure everyone has fun!  
 

To enquire or book please visit our website https://
www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/events 
 

Have a look at the clubs available and their days and 
times on the table on the next page. 
 
 
 
 

Costs and changes to FSM / PP places 

Sporting Chance aim to be as competitively priced as 
possible to allow children to access the provision. We are 
going to be offering families the chance to pay in split 
payments - instead of paying for the entire block up front 
you can pay in 3 instalments of £17.00. Although there 
will no longer be unlimited free spaces for ‘free schools 
meals’ or ‘pupil premium’ (FSM/PP) Sporting Chance 
have decided to offer 2 FSM / PP spaces at every club 
each term with a voucher code. All you need to do is 
contact Sporting Chance with your child's’ name - we will 
then cross reference against the FSM / PP list and send 
you the code*.  

*This offer will initially be shared on a first come first 
served basis and then fairly allocated amongst FSM/PP 
families throughout the school academic year.  

 

Progressive Sports - https://progressive-sports-south-
glos-bristol.classforkids.io/?venueName=Kings%20Oak%
20Academy   

Progressive Sports do the KS2 Multi-Sports on Mondays 
and the Y5/6 Football Team on Fridays.  Please book a 
place using the link above. 

https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/events/2024/01/03/kings-oak-academy-clubs-terms-3-and-4
https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/events/2024/01/03/kings-oak-academy-clubs-terms-3-and-4
https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/events/2024/01/03/kings-oak-academy-clubs-terms-3-and-4
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/qgnOCk6gJFzE7kt2AUg0?domain=sportingchance-csp.co.uk
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/qgnOCk6gJFzE7kt2AUg0?domain=sportingchance-csp.co.uk
https://progressive-sports-south-glos-bristol.classforkids.io/?venueName=Kings%20Oak%20Academy
https://progressive-sports-south-glos-bristol.classforkids.io/?venueName=Kings%20Oak%20Academy
https://progressive-sports-south-glos-bristol.classforkids.io/?venueName=Kings%20Oak%20Academy


From Term 3, you are able to book a place for your child in our free afterschool clubs using the MyChildAtSchool app. 

This simple process will allow us to better track student attendance at clubs now that there is a wider variety of free 

clubs on offer. For some of our more popular clubs we will be operating a first come, first served approach through 

MCAS, so if you are having any issues accessing this, please let us know.  

All free afterschool clubs will start on Monday 8 January 2024, booking for these will open on Wednesday 5 January 

2024. 

Sporting Chance are paid for clubs and need to be booked in advance direct with them:  https://www.sportingchance
-csp.co.uk/events/2024/01/03/kings-oak-academy-clubs-terms-3-and-4 

Progressive Sports Friday football is free but payment is needed for the Monday Club and both need to be booked in 

advance direct with them:  https://progressive-sports-south-glos-bristol.classforkids.io/?venueName=Kings%
20Oak%20Academy 

https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/events/2024/01/03/kings-oak-academy-clubs-terms-3-and-4
https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/events/2024/01/03/kings-oak-academy-clubs-terms-3-and-4
https://progressive-sports-south-glos-bristol.classforkids.io/?venueName=Kings%20Oak%20Academy
https://progressive-sports-south-glos-bristol.classforkids.io/?venueName=Kings%20Oak%20Academy
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https://www.jigsawthornbury.org.uk/
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https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/our-services/
https://find-information-for-adults-children-families.southglos.gov.uk/kb5/southglos/directory/results.page?qt=parent+support+group&localofferchannel=0&channel=&resulttype=directory
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https://www.autism.org.uk/what-we-do/branches/south-gloucestershire
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https://www.vitahealthgroup.co.uk/nhs-services/nhs-mental-health/bristol-north-somerset-and-south-gloucestershire-mental-health-services/
https://www.vitahealthgroup.co.uk/nhs-services/nhs-mental-health/bristol-north-somerset-and-south-gloucestershire-mental-health-services/


 



 



See Posters on next two pages for more information. 



 

 

www.southglos.gov.uk/costofliving 

 www.southglos.gov.uk/tourism  

www.facebook.com/sgloslibraries 

www.southglos.gov.uk/costofliving  

https://wapleybushes.info/   

 https://beta.southglos.gov.uk/volunteering/  

http://www.southglos.gov.uk/costofliving
http://www.southglos.gov.uk/tourism
file:///C:/Users/Chris%20Sawyer/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/JSO18K4G/www.facebook.com/sgloslibraries
http://www.southglos.gov.uk/costofliving
https://wapleybushes.info/
https://beta.southglos.gov.uk/volunteering/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

www.rspb.org.uk/fun-and-learning/for-kids/games-and-activities  

www.oneyou.southglos.gov.uk 

 https://oneyou.southglos.gov.uk/for-your

-body/eat-well/food-poverty-support  

www.southglos.gov.uk/community-welcome-spaces  

 www.southglos.gov.uk/costofliving  

file:///C:/Users/Chris%20Sawyer/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/JSO18K4G/www.rspb.org.uk/fun-and-learning/for-kids/games-and-activities
http://www.oneyou.southglos.gov.uk
https://oneyou.southglos.gov.uk/for-your-body/eat-well/food-poverty-support
https://oneyou.southglos.gov.uk/for-your-body/eat-well/food-poverty-support
file:///C:/Users/Chris%20Sawyer/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/JSO18K4G/www.southglos.gov.uk/community-welcome-spaces
http://www.southglos.gov.uk/costofliving


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

  

















 

  


